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From The Pastorôs Desk:  

ñNoel, Come and See What God Has Done!ò 
 

As I grow older it seems to be a challenge to find new 

ways to celebrate Christmas. I have been through 51 

Christmas seasons although I only remember about 45 

or 46 of them. I had mostly good memories of Christ-

mas where my manger was filled with hope, joy, and 

peace. But there were a few Christmases where my 

manger felt empty with pain, disappointment, or loss. That may be where some 

of you are this Christmas. When that happens, finding your way to the joy and 

hope of Christmas, well that is a challenge. Know that you are not alone. 

 

 However, there is also the challenge of not having any troubles at all. As good 

as we think Christmas can get, it can be short-lived if we forget about the weight 

of what God did when He ñsent His only begotten Son into the world to save the 

world.ò (John 3:16). The challenge is not to get too familiar or comfortable with 

the story of Christôs birth lest we miss something new God wants to do in us this 

season! 

 

 Because we live in the world of sin and are subject to the pain, hardship, and 
separation it can bring, we need to be reminded of Jesus - the Light of the World 
who stepped down into darkness - every Christmas. Each year we need a new 
ñNoel.ò The word ñNoelò comes from the Latin word,ònasciò or ònativity,ò which 
means ñto be born, newborn, or new birth.ò A variation of this word ñnaelò made 
its way later to Middle English as ñnowel.ò Noel carries a second meaning de-
rived from ñNow-wellò or ñGood News!ò 
 
 Sometimes we just need to hear the Good News fresh and new again. We 

need a ñnew noelò - new eyes to see Jesus born in us. I want to encourage you 

to join us in worship for the next 4 Sundays of Advent as we seek to have a 

fresh encounter with the Savior of the world. Jesus is eagerly awaiting our 

visit! Our worship series is entitled, ñNoel: Come and See What God Has Done.ò 

If we look carefully, we will see the great things God, Emmanuel, is doing in our 

midst to renew the face of the earth.  May our peering once again in the manger 

leave us with a new sense of purpose and calling to serve the Lord Jesus Christ.  

I hope to see you Sunday!  

 

Sing We ñNoel,ò    

Pastor Mary Miller  

We are collecting new and 

used Bibles for Missions.  

The box is located in the 

Narthex.  



1  Anthony Allen 
 Madison Garris 
2 Ginger Frye 
4 Caitlin Garris 
 Sandy Robertson 
5 Vivian Purcell 
6 Tina Kimball 
7 Vicki Cranford 
 Pauline Mbae 
8 Edith Muriungi 
9 Alexandria Bowman 
 Cameron Snyder 
 Kim Gordon Hutchins 
10 James Shore 
11 Sue Ayers 
 Alex OôShields 
12 Keith Starling 
 Shon Saunders 
14 Toni Brewer 
15 Linda Mabe 
 Christian Miller 
17 Lisa DeMarko Yates 
18 Jane Beeding 
21           Marchelle Ann Proctor 

December  Birthdays 
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Doorsteppers  
Dec. 2 Harold & Linda  Miller 
Dec. 9  ñ 
Dec. 16  ñ 
Dec. 23  ñ 
Dec. 30  ñ 
  
Greeters  
Dec. 2   Doris Holton  
 & Mildred Tise 
Dec. 9  ñ 
Dec. 16   Darrell & Kathy Stallard 
               
Dec. 23  ñ 
Dec. 30   June Carroll &  
 Hilda Hege 
      
Sound Person  
Dec. 2    Charlie Shore 
Dec. 9    Barry Miller 
Dec. 16  Michael Culbreth  
Dec. 23  Charlie Shore 
Dec. 30   Barry Newberry 
*If you would like to serve as a  
greeter let us know! 

Gifts Given to the Glory of God  

General  Fund  
In Memory of Jimmy Eddinger 
 From: Betty Eddinger 
  Martha Eddinger Lambeth 
In Memory of Tonya Stone 
  Pastor Mary Miller 
 
Childrenôs Ministry 
In Honor of Ann Farthing 
 From: Charlie & Kim Shore 
  Harold & Linda Miller 
In Memory of Tonya Stone 
 From: Harold & Linda Miller 
A Contribution from Mt. Carmel 
 UMC Childrenôs Ministry 
 
Funeral Fund  
A Contribution from the 
 Motsinger Bible Class 
A Contribution from the 
 Discipleship Class 
In Memory of Tonya Stone 
 From: Terry & Joan Fulcher 
 
Prayer Room  
In Memory of Tonya Stone 
 From: Danny & Pat Culler 
In Memory of Don Golding 
 From: Julia Golding 
In Honor of Doris Darnell 
 From: Don & Diane Dull 

 Scott Ray 
23 Patty Doyle 
25 Holly Bush 
26 Derek Cranford 
 Beatrice Muriungi 
28 Madison Newberry 
 Harlan Peck 
29 Steve Dillon 
 Leslie Boudousquie 
30 Debbie Pope Reeps 
 Violet Kimel 
31 Kristin North 

Thank You Notes 

    Ms. Tonya Bledsoe 
Stone, 48, passed 
away on Wednesday, 
October 31, 2018.  She 
was born on April 4, 
1970 in Gaston County 
to Johnny Bledsoe and 
Judith Bowen Bledsoe.   

Tonya was baptized and joined Mt. 
Carmel United Methodist Church on a 
profession of faith on Motherôs Day, 
May 8, 2016 with Rev. Dr. Mary Miller 
as the pastor. A couple of months later 
she attended the Upper Room Em-
maus Walk which transformed her life, 
and where she felt called to serve on 
the childrenôs ministry team. She loved 
to read. Tonya will be remembered for 
being a loving mother and grand-
mother of twins. She is preceded in 
death by her mother; brother, Mark 
Bledsoe; infant brother, Jason 
Bledsoe; and infant grandson, Leo 
Ledford.  Surviving family includes her 
father, Johnny Bledsoe (Sue); son, 
Michael Keith Stone, Jr. of Winston-
Salem; daughter, Cristin Stone of 
Kings Mountain; grandchildren, Gloria 
and Damon Ledford; and sister, Jenni-
fer Bledsoe of Gastonia.  
 A memorial service was held at 
Sunday, November 11, 2018 at Mt. 
Carmel United Methodist Church with 
Rev. Dr. Mary Miller officiating.  

I would like to thank my church 
family for everything they did for 
us during my surgery and recovery.  
Your cards, food, visits and prayers 
were greatly appreciated. L.A. and I 
are truly blessed to be members of 
such a caring church.  
       Blessing and love in Him, 
       Jean Topping 
 
Thank you to all my friends at Mt. 
Carmel for the much needed handrail 
at my back door and the fellowship 
meals delivered on Wednesdays.  I 
miss all of you. -Loretta Myers 
 
Dear Friends, 
Thank you so much for your recent 
supplies for the Purse Project.  Your 
care for homeless women is wonder-
ful!  I appreciate  your generosity and 
faithfulness to Christ.   
     May God Bless you Well! 
     Rev. Beverly Gaska 
 

Dear Mt. Carmel Family, 
 I would like to thank everyone for 
the prayers, cards, gifts, food, phone 
calls, and visits during and after 
Tonyaôs illness and her gaining citi-
zenship in heaven.  I will be forever 
grateful.  
        In Christian Love, 
      Elaine Blevins 

We are still in need of dona-

tions to finish our prayer 

room.  

Thank you for all of the 

donations received so far.  

NEXT NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 

December  20, 2018ðItems 
for the newsletter may be sent 

via e-mail  
(mtcarmelum@aol.comð

attention: newsletter). If you 
would like your newsletter e-

mailed, please give the office a 
call  if you are interested.   

Tonya Bledsoe Stone  
April 4, 1970 ï October 31, 2018  



Our next meeting will 
be Sunday, Decem-
ber 2 at 7:00 am .  All 
men of the church are 
invited.   

   Please join us in the Fam-
ily Life Center at 10:00 am 
on Thursday, December 6 
for the ñSounds of Christ-
masò program to be pro-
vided by Pat Wade.  Those 
of you who heard Pat per-

form at our October meeting know what 
talent this lady has to share!  You will be 
blessed.  We will go out to lunch after the 
meeting; destination to be determined at 
the meeting.  Weôll treat our guest if she is 
able to go with us! 
 For our January 3 meeting, we will play 
Bingoðour annual event!  Please bring a 
prize or two to put on the prize table.  We 
will have a few restaurant gift certificates as 
grand prizes (Cagneyôs and Cheddars were 
requested).  Bring a bag lunch and we will 
eat together after the games.  Diane will 
bring the desserts and drinks. Come and 
bring a friend!  
 
Remember our 2 bus trips coming up!  

¶ If  you signed up for the American Mu-

sic Jubilee Christmas Extravaganza at 
the Ruby Theater on November 30, we 
will leave from the Village Inn parking 
lot in Clemmons at 8:00 am.   

¶ If you signed up for ñThe Real Christ-
mas Storyò at Narroway Theatre in Fort 
Mill, SC on December 8, we leave from 
Hanes Mall parking lot (near McDon-
aldôs) at 9:45 am. 

 If you have questions, please call Diane 
Harmon (home) 336-725-2594 or (cell) 336
-926-3195.   
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Five Point Sr. Citizen's Programs 

    The Kenya Water Project was 
started in 2016 and through that 
project we, along with other 
churches, helped place water 
tanks to catch Rain Water and 
since then we have been con-

tinuing to raise funds for the actual Well, 
We are close with $16, 077 in the fund now 
and our goal was to raise $20,000.  Please 
think about giving a special gift this month 
to the Kenya Water Project.  I truly believe 
when Christ looks at this, he sees our 
brothers and sisters in Kenya as our 
neighbors! Give a gift to Jesus this Christ-
mas and consider directing it to the Kenya 
Water Project.  

 
WINSTON-SALEM 
Mar. 23, 1919 - Oct. 
31, 2018 Mr. Roscoe 
Elwood Sides, 99, a 
proud WWII Veteran 
passed away peace-
fully on Wed., Octo-
ber 31, 2018 with 
family at his side.  
 He was a member at Mt. Carmel 
UMC. He was born March 23, 1919, 
the first-born child of Paul David and 
Perry Myers Sides. Roscoe married 
his sweetheart Catherine Dorsett in 
1939 and together they lovingly raised 
three daughters, Dorothy Sides Rey-
nolds, Barbara Sides Barron (who 
survive) and Rebecca Sides Julian, 
who predeceased him in May 2017. 
Roscoe served in the U.S. Army dur-
ing WWII in Heavy Artillery in Rhine-
land, Central Europe where he saw 
intense action. He was a PFC Chief 
Cannonist /Gunner, Battery A, with the 
373rd Field Artillery Battalion under 
Patton's 3rd Army. Roscoe received 
the WWII Victory Medal, EAME Ser-
vice Medal with 2 Bronze Service 
Stars, a Good Conduct Medal and a 
Lapel Button for Riflery. Upon return-
ing home, he worked for Container 
Corp. of America for 30 years as well 
as farmed, which was his great love, - 
raising tobacco, vegetables, peaches 
and pumpkins. He was well known for 
his sweet watermelons and canta-
loupes. 
 He greatly enjoyed fishing at the 
coast and spending time with family at 
his vacation home at Yaupon Beach. 
Roscoe was preceded in death by 3 
brothers & 3 sisters. He is survived by 
two brothers, Homer and Bruner 
Sides; six grandchildren, 19 great 
grandchildren, and one great-great 
granddaughter, and nephews/nieces, 
who will miss him, his interesting war 
stories and sense of humor. A special 
thanks to granddaughter Susan 
Barkocy & her family who lovingly 
cared for him in his declining years. 
The family received friends at Hay-
worth-Miller Funeral Home, Kinderton 
Chapel from 1 until 2 PM on Monday, 
Nov. 5, 2018. Following the visitation, 
a funeral service was held at 3:00 P.M. 
at Westlawn Gardens of Memory Mau-
soleum, with military honors. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dec. 2ð1st Sunday of Advent  - 

òChrismon Tree Serviceò at the 

11:00 am Worship Service.  Regular 

8:30 am Worship Service.   

¶ Dec. 9ð2nd Sunday of Ad-

ventðRegular 8:30 and 11:00 am 

Worship  Services.   Chancel Choir 

will be singing their annual Christmas 

Cantata ñThe First Noel ."  

¶ Dec. 9ðHoliday Open House at Mt. Car-

melð4:00-6:00 pm.  Desserts and tour of 

the decorated Sanctuary and our new 

Chrismons. Sponsored by members of 

the United Methodist Women. 

¶ Dec. 12ðAnnual Community Christmas 

Dinner at 5:30 pm.  The meal is free but 

donations for Crisis Control will be taken. 

¶ Dec. 16ð3rd Sunday of Adventð

Regular 8:30 and 11:00 am Worship Ser-

vices 

¶ Dec. 16 10am-4:30pm Kids Christmas 

Workshop & Parents Day Out (FLC) 

¶ Dec. 23ð4th Sunday of Adventð

Regular 8:30 and 11:00 am Worship Ser-

vices 

¶ Dec. 24ðRegular 8:30 and 11:00 am 

Worship Serviceð     Tradi-

tional Christmas Eve Candle-

light Service with Communion 

at 9:00 pm. 

 

¶ Dec. 25ñ  

¶ Dec 30ñRegular 8:30 and 11:00 am 

Worship Service  

Kenya Water Project  

Menõs Club 

Pledge Update 

 As of Sunday, November 25, 
2018 we have had 30 families 
pledge for a total of $107,536.  If 
you havenôt turned in your pledge 
as of yet, it is not too late.  We will 
accept them at anytime.  Thank  

you to all of you that have turned in their 
pledge.  It is greatly appreciated. Thank you 
also for your faithful giving to Mt. Carmel 
UMC all year long. 
    -The Members of the Finance Committee 

Roscoe Elwood Sides  
March 23, 1919 ï October 31, 2018  
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 NEW KIDS WORSHIP SPACE!  

We are excited to add a new worship 
space for our children during Kids worship 
during the 11am worship service. The Kids 
Worship Space is located on the first floor 
adjacent to the New Womenôs Bible class. 
It is led by elementary school children su-
pervised by Monica Stewart. 

Volunteers Needed in the Infant/Toddler Nursery  

We are blessed to have two nursery attendants with us each Sunday to supervise our children on Sundays. Paula Berg-
man watches the Special Needs nursery from 8:30am-10:45am and then moves over to care for the infants and toddlers 
in the downstairs nursery from 10:45am-12pm. Monica Stewart watches the Infant/Toddler nursery from 8:30am-
10:45am and then moves to the sanctuary and Kids Worship space to watch our elementary children from 10:45am-
12pm. We are to have two adults in each nursery to fulfill our Safe Sanctuary guidelines. Our Special Needs nursery 
upstairs is covered by parent volunteers each week. We are in need of volunteers to help with the Infant/Toddler nursery 
in downstairs on Sundays. Each Sunday school class is taking turns with this and we are very grateful. We could use 
some help on the 5th Sundays from 9:45am-12pm. We would ask that you prayerfully consider this opportunity to nur-
ture Godôs children. If you are interested in serving even on an occasional basis, please contact Ann Farthing.  

 

Christian Education and Spiritual Formation News 

 
We are pleased to announce that a new young mothers and young 
womenôs Bible class has formed since last month. Sarah Beeding 
DeNito is the class leader. We have 4 new members in the class 
so far. If you know of a young woman (20ôs-40ôs) who may be in-
terested in joining us, please invite them to visit us on Sundays 

from 9:45am-10:45am. We are studying the Book of Ruth. We are 
located in the classroom next door to the Motsinger class on the 
first floor. Thank you to those who cleaned the room and gave us 

a space for us to meet. 
We will be hosting a Kids Christmas Workshop 

and Parentsõ Day Out event on Sunday, Decem-

ber 16. The event will begin in Sunday School at 

10am and end at 4:30pm in the afternoon. Chil-

dren preschool through 5th grades will have the 

opportunity to hear and experience òThe Real 

Christmas Story,ó be in a play, play gift wrap-

ping games, participate in a mission project, 

make Christmas cards, cookies, and gifts for 

their parents. The event is free but pre -

registration is required. Spaces are limited to 20 

kids so parents reserve your space today on 

Eventbrite or call us at 336 -788-4183 or email us 

at mtcarmelum@aol.com. If anyone wants to vol-

unteer to help with a 30 minute activity, please 

contact Ann Farthing or Pastor Mary Miller.  

Kids Christmas Workshop Donations Needed: 

___Wrapping Paper , Ribbons, and Tape 

___Cookie Mix/Icing (From the Store) 

___Bags of Popcorn (microwave or pre-popped) 

___Items to fill a Paper Bag Mission Project (*see pg. 5) 

Kids Christmas Workshop  

$ N_pclr~q B_w Msr 
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Thank you for your generous donations of turkey and des-
serts for the Thanksgiving meal at New Story - Waughtown 
campus on Nov. 19th. Because of you we were able to pre-
pare 175 meals. We had a wonderful worship service after-
wards with Pastor Scott Osterberg. Pictured are Edgar and 
Beverly Miller who organized the meal and Eric DeMarco 
and Pastors Doug and Mary Miller serving the meal.  If you 
want to help in the next meal, here is your opportunity:  

 

Edgar Miller is heading up a meal for New Story on Trade-
mark St. for Christmas Eve again this year.  Time to be an-
nounced but it will probably be around 6pm. If you would 
like to donate a turkey or ham, vegetables or dessert, it will 
help with feeding 20 guest and five workers.  We will also 
be providing music during the meal. Anyone who would like 
to donate money or help serve for that meal or music, 
please contact Edgar Miller or Beverly Miller (336-918-
7450).  They will also be collecting Christmas Stockings for 
them, too.  For questions, please see Edgar.  

Christmas Eve at New Story 

The Pastor and the 

Staff of Mount Carmel 

thank you for all the 

gifts, words, and signs 

of encouragement you have 

shared with us all year.  It is a 

joy to work at Mt. Carmel.  We 

wish each of you a Merry Christ-

mas and Blessed New Year!  

We are excited to dedicate these beaded Chrismons on 

the first Sunday of Advent on Dec. 2nd during the 

11am worship service. The Chrismons were a project of 

the United Methodist Women and members of the con-

gregation who purchased the supplies in honor or 

memory of loved ones. A special thanks to Kim Shore, 

Carolyn Setzer, Hilda Hege, Joan Fulcher, Patty 

Doyle, Jane Beeding, Mary Sue Harwood, Julie Fu-

quay, and Debbie Bergmann who made over 80 of 

these this year.  

Thankful for Thanksgiving at New Story  

PLEASE REMEMBER US IN YOUR YEAR-END GIVING 

The Bridge To Recovery was founded in 2011 by Rev. Jim Allred 
as a 501c3 charitable organization that provides low cost & free 
assistance to women and men seeking treatment for addiction 
problems. For help, call the hotline at (704) 909 -8025. Please 
send  your tax deductible gift to: The Bridge to Recovery, PO 
Box 322, Albemarle, NC 28002  

(Cont. from pg. 4) 

Kids Christmas Workshop Donations Needed: 

___Wrapping Paper , Ribbons, and Tape 

___Cookie Mix/Icing (From the Store) 

___Bags of Popcorn (microwave or pre-popped) 

___Items to fill a Paper Bag Mission Project  (*see below) 

We will be filling paper gift bags on Sunday, Dec. 16th 

during our Kids Christmas Workshop with water bot-

tles, wipes, non -perishable snacks, toothbrush, tooth-

paste, and an encouraging card and perhaps a couple 

of dollar bills or fast food gift card. You can drop off 

these items at the box located next to the church office 


